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South Staffordshire County Netball Association
Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on

Tuesday 7 October 2014, at Wolverhampton University, Walsall Sports Campus, Magdalene Road, Walsall, West Midlands
1. Present

Fiona Cashmore; Diane Holden; Chris Groves; Maureen Robinson; Paulette Mitchell; Mike Wilkinson; Sally Chambers; Maureen Hooper; Anona Hickin, Sandra Blackwell and Paul Jackson.
Clubs, Schools & Organisations Represented: Dudley Netball League; Walsall & District Netball League; Wolverhampton Netball League; WOLUMPS; Willenhall Town Wanderers NC; Yendys NC; Barr Beacon NC; OCOS and Phoenix Collegiate.  
2. Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from: John Dutfield (Bramford Park NC); Kim Lumley, Helen Bennett (Grasshoppers NC); Abi Weake (Grasshoppers NC); Lindsay Male, Stacy Mound, West Midlands Region; Willenhall Town Wanderers NC.   
3. Minutes of previous meeting
The following amendments were to be noted from the Minutes:

That the proposal to the constitution should be documented in the minutes – this has been actioned by the secretary.

Point 5 (3rd line): should read subsidising not subsiding.

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 8 October 2013, having been circulated and read were approved, subject to the above amendments.
The minutes were signed by the chairman following a motion to accept them as an accurate record.   Mrs Maureen Hooper proposed the motion which was seconded by Mrs Fiona Cashmore. 
4. Matters Arising
There were no matters arising from the minutes.
5. Reports and Adoption of Reports

Anona Hickin reported that the duties she performs as coaching secretary is dwindling as duties are being undertaken by the region.  Furthermore she has not been invited to any of the TSG coaching sessions.  Fiona Cashmore advised that she would raise this at the next TSG meeting coming up soon.  The data base of the county’s coaches and qualifications they hold has been updated and a list of this was circulated at the meeting.
Di Holden presented her Treasurers report and invited questions.  Di Holden commented on how important it is to know where funds are being allocated through the County.  She thanked the Committee for their participation and understanding with regards to County expenditure in that systems are much tighter, though it was noted that the County is still running in deficit. If the County continued to suffer a deficit of around £1,000 per year in six years’ time there will be no money in the bank.

In general County membership had increased last year.  

Expenditure -  discussions took place around whether or not teams should be asked to make a contribution to the County for entering regional Playoffs, it was agreed that this need to be discussed in greater detail at a future Committee meeting.  The costs in respect of tests and testing fees were discussed and agreed that again, this needed to be discussed at a future Committee meeting given that this seems to increase significantly each year.
Liabilities/deferred income – all bills have been paid and are up to date.  The County has £11, 816.52 cash at the bank and £2665.75 to come from England Netball in respect of affiliation fees. Dr had received an invoice from Ellowes Hall School, the terms of which she has queried with the school and is currently awaiting a response.  Update to be provided at next Committee meeting.

Mr Smailes asked the question what is the County doing to stabilising its finances.  Di Holden responded by stating that the County’s costs in respect of training venues would remain the same and that she does not anticipate there will be any increases in costs.  However, the County would still need to review its expenditure for tests and courses. Mike Wilkinson thanked Di Holden for her report and asked that she also pass on the County’s thanks to Rob Holden for the auditing of the accounts. A fee of £100.00 has been paid in recognition of the work undertaken.  This recommendation was proposed by Chris Groves and seconded by Maureen Hooper.
6. Alterations to the Constitution
a) Proposal 1 - Committee
Constitution currently states:  

COMMITTEE MEMBERS shall be elected to the posts of Umpiring Secretary/Secretaries, Coaching Secretary, Tournament Co-ordinator, Publicity Officer, Fundraising Co-ordinator, Minute Secretary, Junior League co-ordinator, South Staffs Schools’ Representative and Local League representatives.

Proposed Amendment:  
a)
To delete Fundraising Co-ordinator and Minute Secretary 

b)
To replace Umpiring Secretary/Secretaries with: 

i)
Umpiring Secretary Tests

ii)
Umpiring Secretary Events
Amendment to proposal (suggested by Mr Smailes):

i) Amended to: Umpiring, Courses & Tests Secretary 

Amendment accepted and proposal agreed unanimously.

b) Proposal 2 - Committee
Constitution currently states:  

One delegate shall represent league and College organisations within the areas of Dudley, Sandwell, South Staffs, Walsall and Wolverhampton.  The South Staffordshire County Schools’ Association shall also send a delegate to represent the association.  The names of each representative shall be notified to the Hon. Secretary, as soon after the appropriate elections/nominations within the organisations have taken place.

Proposed Amendment:

To delete ‘College organisations’ and replace with: Further/Higher Education Organisations.
No amendments to the proposal were put forward.

Proposal agreed and accepted unanimously.

c) Proposal 3 - Equity
Constitution currently states: 

This Association is committed to ensuring that equity is incorporated across all aspects of its development. In doing so it acknowledges and adopts the following Sport England definition of sports equity:

•
Sports equity is about fairness in sport, equity of access, recognising inequalities and taking steps to address them. It is about changing the culture and structure of sport to ensure it becomes equally accessible to everyone in society.

•
The Association respects the rights, dignity and worth of every person and will treat equally within the context of their sport, regardless of age, gender, race, ethnicity, religious belief, sexuality or social/economic status.

•
The Association is committed to everyone having the right to enjoy their sport in an environment free from threat of intimidation, harassment and abuse.

•
All members have a responsibility to oppose discriminatory behaviour and promote equality of opportunity.

•
The Association will deal with any incidents of discriminatory behaviour seriously, according to Association’s disciplinary procedures

Proposed Amendment:

a)
To delete Equity and replace with: POLICIES AND PROCEDURES

b)
To delete the whole statement and replace with:

The Association is committed to adopting England Netball Policies and Procedures in respect of Safeguarding, Equity, Codes of Conduct and Disciplinary Regulations,
No amendments to the proposal were put forward.
Proposal agreed and accepted unanimously.

7. Election of President and Vice Presidents
It was agreed to re-elect Maureen Hooper as President and Janet Wrighton, Joyce Farn and Dot Johnson as Vice Presidents of the South Staffs County Netball Association.

8. Election of Officers
The following Officers confirmed that they were willing to continue in their current roles:

Chair: Mr Mike Wilkinson

Vice-Chair:  Mrs Sally Chambers

Treasurer: Mrs Di Holden

Secretary: Miss Maureen Robinson

No nominations for the above roles were received. The above officers were therefore re-elected.  The above was proposed by Fiona Cashmore and Seconded  by Chris Groves.
9. Election of Committee
The following Committee members confirmed that they were willing to continue in their current roles:
Coaching Secretary: Mrs Anona Hickin

Umpiring Secretary, Courses and Tests: Ms Paulette Mitchell

Umpiring Secretary, Events: Miss Maureen Robinson
Junior League Secretary – Mike Wilkinson

South Staffordshire Schools Representative: Kate Roberts

Co-opted members: Fiona Cashmore, Sandra Blackwell and Paul Jackson

No other nominations for the above roles were received, the officers were therefore re-elected. 

Mrs Chris Groves advised that she would be standing down from her role as Tournament Co-Ordinator.  Mike Wilkinson and Fiona Cashmore agreed to fulfil this role for the coming year after which the County will be looking to fill the role on a permanent basis.
10. Any Other Business
There were none.
11. Date of next AGM
The date of the next Annual General Meeting will be Tuesday 6 October 2015 commencing 7:30 pm.  Venue to be advised.
Signed………………………………………………….


Date…………..…………………………
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